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                                                                                              03 April 07

Dr. Stephen Ladyman MP,

Department of Transport,

Great Minster House,

Marsham Street,

London SW1P 4DR

Dear Dr. Ladyman,

I have twice written to you to point out that the figures you submitted to the Transport Select Committee were grossly misleading, that the cost of a speed camera is of the order of £50,000pa not £7.500, that the cost of operating a vehicle activated sign is less than £1,000 pa not £14,000 pa and that signs are massively more cost effective than cameras.

It was on the basis of your misleading data that the Transport Select Committee claimed that cameras are more cost effective than signs, and recommended more of them. This is no theoretical issue – life and limb depends on road safety resources being spent effectively, and under the new funding arrangements local authorities and camera partnerships are now able to choose between cameras and signs.

You have twice failed to respond at all to the irrefutable evidence I have given you that your data was seriously misleading. We all have a common law duty of care towards others, none more so that those employed, as you are, but the State.

Please tell me what you propose to do to correct the misleading information you submitted to the Committee, and ensure that those involved know the truth. Failure to act would be a clear breach of duty, and would amount at least to misfeasance and arguably malfeasance in public office.

Please do not make the mistake of thinking that this issue will go away – I assure you that I will pursue it to the bitter end.

Yours Sincerely,

Idris Francis

